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Dear Editor-in-Chief,
We are pleased to submit our manuscript entitled: " Genetic Counselling Empowers Parents of Children with Intellectual Disabilities : A Fragile Syndrome Perspective" for consideration for publication in the Journal of Biomedicine and Translational Research. 
In this research article, we explore the impact of genetic counselling on empowering parents of children with intellectual disabilities, with focus on Fragile X Syndrome (FXS). The study examines changes in parental empowerment using the validated Genetic Counselling Outcome Scale-24 (GCOS-24), providing valuable insights into the role of genetic counselling in improving family outcomes.
Given the limited awareness and resources for FXS in Indonesia this study underscores the importance of genetic counselling in addressing families' psychosocial challenges and supports healthcare professionals and policymakers in improving counselling services in resource-limited settings.
We confirm that this manuscript is original, has not been published, and is not under consideration elsewhere. All authors have approved the submission and declare no conflicts of interest.
Thank you for considering our manuscript for publication in your journal.
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